[bookmark: _GoBack]Middletown Springs School District Board of School Directors (Regular) Meeting
Date:	August 18, 2016 		Time: 6:00 PM
Place: Middletown Springs Elementary School 


U N O F F I C I A L   M I N U T E S

Present:  Meredith Morgan (Vice-Chair), Sarah Haley (Clerk), Christopher Smid, Jennelle Carr (Members).   Also Present: Joan Paustian (RSWSU Supt.), Rick Beal (Principal), Susan Rosso (Recording Secretary).   Public Present:  Sue Burke, Wells Village School Board Member.  
				
1. Call to Order (Action) 
Meredith Morgan called the meeting to order at 6:05PM.

2. Changes, Deletions, Additions to the Agenda:
--Per Supt. Paustian there are additions to Hirings/Renewals/Revisions under #10 (Personnel Action) 

3. Consent Agenda:  (Action) 
i. Approval of Minutes: May, June & July 2016
Tabled until next meeting. 

b. Superintendent’s Report 
Supt. Joan Paustian distributed a calendar of RSWSU Board Meetings and Act 46 Committee Meetings.  The SU meeting for August 29 has been moved from Wells to Poultney Elementary School at 6:30PM in the library.  There will also be an SU Negotiations meeting from 5:00-6:15PM at Central Office.   The Supt. updated the Board on open positions.  We have a nursing candidate with a BSN degree and thirty-six years of experience.  The negotiated agreement for RSWSU itinerants (including nurses) ends at BSN10.  An exception to the salary schedule is being explored.  Todd Haskins is being hired as the Physical Education Teacher for MSES for 2016-2017 (one year contract).  

c. Principal’s Report
Principal Rick Beal distributed his report.  Principals will be participating in a curriculum course on Essential Standards and Writing with teachers.  An E-Rate application will be submitted for funding to upgrade technology wiring/infrastructure.  The water storage tank was inspected and cleaned. The tank is in good condition and will need to be cleaned again in five years.  FFE will once again be sponsoring a Community Breakfast for our first day of school on August 31.  The Pre-K program received a $1,000 grant from Seventh Generation for “green-certified” chairs for the PK classroom.  Mr. Beal discussed proposed changes to staffing configuration for the food service program.  

d. Business Manager’s Report  
i. Financial Statements 
Business Manager Louis Milazzo was not in attendance.  Supt. Paustian distributed his report.  There is an anticipated surplus of $197,013 for the 2015-2016 year.  Reasons for the surplus include unanticipated revenues plus savings in salary and benefits, secondary tuition, special education, and food service.
Christopher Smid moved to approve the Consent Agenda, Sarah Haley seconded; motion carried 4-0.

4. Approve Warrants: 	(Action- read into the minutes as officially approved) 
a. #297 in the amount of $121,369.62 dated 7/13/16
b. #299 in the amount of $34,913.04 dated 7/27/2016
Sarah Haley moved to approve Warrants #297 in the amount of $121,369.92 dated 7/13/16 and #299 in the amount of $34,913.04 dated 7/27/2016, Christopher Smid seconded; motion carried 4-0.

(Meeting was suspended at 6:30PM to accommodate the guests/attendees for Act 46 discussion.)
Act 46 Discussion with invited guests began at 6:31PM.  In attendance: Deborah Taylor, Supt. of the Rutland Central Supervisory Union, an RCSU Board Member, and a Rutland Town parent.  RSWSU Supt. Joan Paustian shared current information on where other area schools stand in the process of planning their mergers.  The MS Board has been in contact with a number of schools; most are already involved in formal studies with other schools.  The Wells Village School is in a formal study with Pawlet and Rupert but interested in staying apprised of our discussions, as well.  For MSES, a potential merger with Rutland Town would pose a challenge because they are a PreK-8 school while we are a PreK-6 school.  A number of options were discussed for grade seven and eight students.  Questions on board representation were also discussed.  The first step would be to enter into a formal study with Rutland Town.  Christopher Smid would like the Board to move forward with a decision since we have few options open to us.  The other board members agreed.     
(Discussion ended and guests departed at 7:42PM; meeting resumed.)

5. General Public Comments (Listen & Defer Action to Future Meeting)
None

6. Old Business: (Itemize Subjects for Deliberation & Possible Action)
a. Act 46 – continued discussion, next steps, etc. (if applicable).
Planning for Community Forum:  The Board discussed an informational forum being planned for September 8th at the school.  Discussion took place regarding specific information that would be important to share and the best way to gather community input.  Per Supt. Paustian, Mr. Milazzo (Business Mgr.) will provide the Board with projected financial impacts for the options being considered.  The forum will be publicized using Front Porch Forum, the school website, Friday Notices, the new town newsletter, and flyers at the post office, school, and Grant’s Village Store.    

7. New Business (Receive Information & Possible Action):
a. Approve FY17 Meal Prices
To meet guidelines, Mr. Milazzo recommends that MSES increase the student lunch price to $2.55 (from $2.50) for the 2016-2017 school year.
Jennelle Carr moved to increase the student lunch price to $2.55, Christopher Smid seconded; motion carried 4-0. 

8. Policies (Approval or Input):  None this month

9. Action on Personnel Contracts:  (Action, if applicable)
a. New Hires:
i. Todd Haskins:   .40 FTE Physical Education Teacher
ii. Melissa O’Bara: .28 FTE School Cook
b. Revisions:
Lisa Myette, Food Service Mgr./Cook: Reduce weekly hours from 37.5 to 30.0 (per employee request).
Christopher Smid moved to approve the hiring of Todd Haskins and Melissa O’Bara (as listed) and the revision (as listed) of the contract of Lisa Myette, Jennelle Carr seconded; motion carried 4-0.
c. Renewals:
i. Paul Morgan – Soccer Coach
ii. Paul Morgan – Sports Coordinator
iii. Holly Crandall – After School Program Coordinator
iv. Meghan Crandall – After School Program Assistant
v. Ann Reed – Instrumental Music Instructor (funded with Medicaid reinvestment funds)
vi. Danny Tatro – Stipend for On-Call
vii. Susan Rosso – Recording Secretary
viii. Susan Rosso – Medical Designee
ix. Susan Rosso – After School Program Biller
x. Jenn Rocque-Tifft – Wellness Coordinator (pending until VSBIT funding is confirmed)
xi. Donna Dudley – Local/Emergency Substitute
xii. Donna Dudley – Early Arrival Supervisor
xiii. Kathy Cronin – Early Arrival Supervisor
xiv. Kim Carr – After School Program Substitute
xv. Cheryl Mahoney – After School Program Substitute
Sarah Haley moved to approve the above hirings including Paul Morgan and omitting Kim Carr, Christopher Smid seconded; motion carried 3-0 (Meredith Morgan abstained).
Sarah Haley moved to approve the above hirings including Kim Carr and omitting Paul Morgan, Christopher Smid seconded; motion carried 3-0 (Jennelle Carr abstained).  

10. Set Next Regular Board Meeting:  (Action) [Anticipated, September 8, 2016 at 6 PM at MSES.]
By consensus, next Board meeting will take place on Thursday, Sept. 8 at 6:00PM at MSES.
Community Forum will take place the same evening.

11. Executive Session 1 V.S.A. § 313 (1-9) (a) (b) (Discussion & Possible Action) (as warranted).
None

12. Other Lawful Business 		(Information Gathering Only)
None

13. Adjournment		(Action)
Sarah Haley moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:47PM, Jennelle Carr seconded; motion carried 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Rosso



